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Organ Prelude       “Praise to the Lord of Boundless Might”             Scott 
                                              Sharon West 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH PREPARATION 
Welcome & Announcements                                                

Meet & Greet                                                                            

#386                               “The Family of God”                            Gaither 

I’m so glad I’m a part of the family of God.  
I’ve been washed in the spirit, cleansed by his blood! 

Joint heirs with Jesus as we travel this sod;  
For I’m part of the family, the family of God. 

Hymn #413                   “Faith is the Victory”                             Sankey 

Children’s Sermon                                                                  

**Following the Children’s Sermon, children aged 4 through 2nd Grade 
are invited to attend Children’s Church.  Children, aged 3 and younger, 
are invited to join the Nursery. 

WORSHIP THROUGH MEDITATION 

Scripture Reading                 Hebrews 11:1-14, Mark 9:24  
                                     Page 1191-1192 & 1000 of the Pew Bible 

The Morning Prayer                                                             

WE WORSHIP THROUGH STEWARDSHIP 

Offertory Hymn #405        “Have Faith in God”                         McKinney 

Offertory Prayer                                                                     

Missionary Moment for June 

GLEN ALLEN BAPTIST CHURCH 
The Service of Worship 

June 25, 2017 
10:30 a.m.



Currently, serving in Johannesburg, South Africa, Gary Robertson is 
the Financial Support Team Leader of missionaries in Africa. His wife, 
Michelle (daughter & son-in-law of Marvin Harris) home schools their 
children Samuel and Lydia and prepares Bible Studies for women in 
the area.  Previously, Gary served as a church planter in Malawi, Africa 
for 14 years with his family.  That experience helped prepare him for 
the role he now has by giving him the insight to the needs of the other 
missionaries.  Thank God for our dedicated missionaries.  As it says in 
Acts 1:8 NIV: But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes on 
you; and you will be my witnesses in Jerusalem, and in all Judea and 
Samaria, and to the ends of the earth. 

Offertory                                     “Andantino”                                Frank 

Receiving of Tithes and Offering 

Doxology 
Praise God from whom all blessings flow.   

Praise Him all creatures here below. 
Praise Him above, ye heavenly hosts.   

Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 
WE WORSHIP THROUGH PROCLAMATION 

Anthem                                    Let It Shine! 

This little light of mine, I’m gonna let it shine. 
Gonna light up the whole wide world, gonna let it shine. 

You’ve got a light like mine, you’ve gotta let it shine. 
You can light up the whole wide world if you let it shine, gotta let it shine! 

I can be a beacon of light, shining through the night. 
I can see a brand new sight, shining clear and bright. 

With this light of mine, gonna make, gonna make things fine. 
Gonna let it shine, gonna let it shine. 

Come put your hand in mine, let’s make the whole world shine. 
We can light up the whole wide world. We can make it shine! 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH COMMITMENT & DISCIPLESHIP 

Sermon “Does Faith Have You” Dr. Timothy K. Norman



Invitation for Commitment 

Hymn #416                  “My Faith Looks Up to Thee”                    Mason 

Closing Hymn #663                “Grace to You”                        Blankenship 

Grace to you, grace to you, God’s great grace to you. 
As you walk through your life in joy or strife,  

God’s grace, God’s grace to you. 

Ushers 
N. Yarbrough, G. West, J. Mantiply, A. Ball, G. Mallory 

Calendar for the Week of June 25, 2017 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Sunday 6/25
Refreshments 9:00 a.m.

Sunday School 9:15 a.m.

Worship Service 10:30 a.m. Sanctuary

Monday, 6/26
Boy Scouts Troop 795 7:00 p.m. SL

Tuesday, 6/27
Prayer Breakfast 7:30 a.m.

Wednesday,6/28
Bible Study 6:30 p.m. FH

Congratulations to Zoe and Stan Parrish, who are the proud 
parents of Rylan Brooks Parrish who was born May 5, 2017. 
The rose on the pulpit is in his honor. 



                !  

From the Pulpit:  Al Thompson, Chair of 
Deacons, addressed the congregation 

on Sunday, June 18, 2017 as to the future of the church. 
First, I would like to thank Dr. Norman for his ten years as 
pastor at Glen Allen Baptist Church.  Tim, I know you 
have meant so much to each and every member here. I personally 
thank you for being my pastor and friend. Also, thanks for a 
three-month notice instead of two weeks. 
As to the future:  Eric Mawyer, vice chair of deacons, and 
myself, chair of deacons, have met with Tim with discussions 
and advice on how to proceed.  The body of deacons, composed 
of eighteen members, have met and plans have been 
formulated to address the two main issues facing the church: 
First issue - Pastor Search Committee - I'll read from the church 
constitution as it applies to the Pastor Search Committee. "Within 
30 days after the termination of the services of the pastor, the 
body of deacons shall submit the names of 10 church members to 
serve as pastor search committee."  As of now, a list of potential 
candidates has been developed by the body of deacons and those 
candidates are being contacted. 
Second issue - Operating Without a Full Time Pastor, Eric 
Mawyer, vice chair of deacons has stepped forward and 

Welcom
e New 

Member
Shirley and Donald “Doc” Jernigan 
10033 Reedville Avenue 
Glen Allen,VA  23060 
Phone – 804-756-0464 



volunteered to lead the effort of filling the pulpit, teach Sunday 
after Tim's departure.  Eric has also accepted the leadership role 
in the search for an interim pastor. 
Now, along with the body of deacons other committees have 
responsibilities during this time.  The Wednesday Night Council, 
consisting of the minister of music, a Wednesday Night Director 
and 3 members have the responsibility of planning and 
supervising the Wednesday night programs.  The Personnel 
committee, consisting of 6 members, has several duties to 
include the setting of salaries.  The Stewardship Committee, also 
with 6 members, monitors any affects to the budget. The Praise 
& Worship Committee, again with 6 members, serves as a 
feedback conduit for direct input from the congregation.  Also, 
per the budget, continue the music program and worship 
services. 
So, as you can see, plans are in place to move forward.  We, the 
deacons, the committees, and each and every member, all of us, 
with God as our guide can do this!  Our future is ours.  God bless 
Glen Allen Baptist Church.  Thank You! 
  

Our Summer Bible Study Series on June 28 at 6:30 p.m. will 
be in the Fellowship Hall led by Dr. Norman.  The topic will be 
“How Will They Know We are Christian”, Galatians 6. 

Church Office will be closed on Tuesday, July 4 in observance 
of Independence Day. 
NO activities at GABC on July 5.   
Our Summer Bible Study Series on July 12 at 6:30 p.m. will 



be in the Fellowship Hall led by Dr. Norman. The topic will be 
“The Simplicity and Complexity of Helping the Poor” I John. 

  

Feed my Sheep - June 19th we sent 173 pounds of food to the 
Lamb’s Basket. This was collected from mid May through mid 
June. Thank you, thank you! Much of that can be used by the 
kids as well as senior citizens.  Maybe some more PB&J this 
time? God Bless you for all you do.Donna Washington 
Working with the mission team 

YOUTH NEWS 

The GABC Youth Group will once again be going to the 
Richmond Flying Squirrels game for Faith Night on Thursday, 
August 10.  In addition, like last year, our group will have the 
chance to go out on the field before the game and stand beside 
the players during the National Anthem!  We would like to invite 
anyone from the church that would like to attend. Last year we 
had almost 40 folks attend and had a wonderful time.  If you are 
interested, please let B.J. know.  Tickets will be $10 per person.  
As always, chaperones are needed! 



Prayer List – Cares and Concerns as of June 21, 2017 

IN THE HOSPITAL & REHAB CENTERS: 
Mel Deyerle, Glenburnie Rehab 
Joyce Ellis, hospital in New Orleans 
Assisted Living  
Ginnie Adams, Imperial Plaza, Azalea Bldg., Rm. 606 
Bessie Barnett, Chestnut Grove, Morning Glory #120, 9010 Woodman Road, Henrico, VA   

Judie Foster, Heritage Green Nursing Home (mother of Cris Foster) 
Fred Tucker, Sitter and Barfoot Veterans Care Center, 1601 Broad Rock Boulevard, Richmond Unit #439, Richmond, 
VA  23224; Phone:  804-371-8000. 
Elmer West, Imperial Plaza 
Independent Living – Imperial Plaza 
Louise Ruddick – Apt. C312, 1713 Bellevue Avenue, Rich. VA 23227;  
Vera Wilson, -Apt. D213, 1711 Bellevue Ave., Rich., VA  23227 

Nathan Harris, Austin Schumann, Christian Collins, Marines (Judy Wade’s grandson) (military service) 

Sick at Home 
Kitty & Pete Bagby 
April Ball 
Betty Blanchard (grandmother of Cheryl and Paul Tilley) 
Willie Boswell 
Alden Carlson 
Jean & Bonnie Colley (mother & father of Cheryl Ender) 
Jeanette Edwards 
Joan England 
Phil and Cindy England (brother and sister-in-law of Bill 
England) 
Rich Gardner (friend of Eric Mawyer) 
Oswald “Big Boy” Gasser 
John Gray 
Joyce Hall 
Amber Henshaw (Judy Anderson’s niece) 
Evelyn Holladay 
Jan Kessler 
Ernie & Karleen McLeod (brother-in-law Kelda Flinchum’s 
sister)

Bootsie Newton 
Tom Marlowe (neighbor of Marvin Harris) 
Mary Nevius 
Sandy Newton 
Davidson 
Vivian Reed (Donna Washington’s mom) 
Red Reid 
Martin Reiss (son-in-law of Flo Smith) 
Lynn Steigleder (Evelyn Holladay’s son) 
Jim Stiebel 
Rev. Edward Stone 
(nephew of Bonnie Johnson) 
Nick Spallino 
Bob Warlick 
Helen Williamson 
Joyce Wilton



MAY SUNDAY SCHOOL REPORT
5/7/2017 5/14/2017 5/21/2017 5/28/2017

MEMBERS ATTENDING 85 86 75 71

VISITORS ATTENDING 0 0 0 1

TOTAL ATTENDANCE 85 86 75 72

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE WHO HAD PERFECT ATTENDANCE FOR THE MONTH 
OF MAY!

Anne-Marie Alexander Benita Rockeman

Hunter Alexander Amy Smith

Tyler Alexander Kirby Smith

Mary Dalton Lauren Smith

Bonnie Damron Natalie Smith

Gary Daniels Sara Stanley

Mary Daniels David Stone

Matt Davidson Al Thompson

Jeanean Duke Esther Thompson

Michael Duke Elijiah Tonello

Kelda Flinchum Hannah Tonello

Laura Ford Jaime Tonello

Marvin Harris John Tonello

Allen Jenkins Noah Tonello

Larry Long Sophiah Tonello

Gloria Mallory Bob Warlick

Forrest Melton Carol Warlick

Frances Melton Donna Washington

Tim Norman Sharon West

YTD Perfect Attendance



  
SAVE THE DATES!!! 

Glen Allen Baptist’s Vacation Bible School  

Sunday, July 23- Thursday, July 27, 2017.  
➢  Complimentary Dinner 5:30-6:00pm 
➢ Bible Study & Activities 6:00-8:15pm 

Potty Trained Children ages 3 through adults are  
welcome to join us as we camp out and serve Jesus. 

Please register child(ren) online at   

https://tinyurl.com/glenallen2017  

 If you are interested in volunteering for Vacation Bible School please indicate 
your interest online using http://tinyurl.com/gabcvolunteer2017  

**Please note: a nursery is provided for volunteer’s children!**  

Questions and/or Concerns can be directed to: 

vbs.gabc@gmail.com  

Jaime Tonello at 804-873-9817 (cell)  

  Amy Smith at 804-399-4996 (cell)

https://tinyurl.com/glenallen2017
http://tinyurl.com/gabcvolunteer2017
mailto:vbs.gabc@gmail.com

